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Architectural Review Committee Staff Report 
Meeting Date: May 16, 2023 

PETITIONER: DR Horton   

PETITION: New Product Addition for Weavers Landing 

REQUEST: Petitioner requests approval of new additions to product line-up of single-family homes 
for the Weavers Landing residential subdivision.  The total project consists of 202 lots, 
approximately 30 lots are left to be built upon.  

LOCATION: The subdivision is at the northeast corner of CR 700W and CR 650N. 

STAFF REVIEW: The previously approved product line-up has been the only models/elevations approved 
in the neighborhood, and as noted above, the project is well on its way to being 
completed.  In fact, most of the remaining lots have had permits submitted by DR 
Horton and approved by the Town.  Construction never started on those lots.  The 
petitioner intends to replace some of those previously permitted homes with the homes 
from this request.   

The Weavers Landing PUD includes architectural standards, which are denoted in Exhibit 
A of this report.  Staff has conducted its review and finds that some or all models are 
not meeting the requirements of the PUD.  The list below denotes the requirements not 
being met/shown on the submitted plans:

• The Kelsey A4 does not meet the minimum 50% brick/stone on the front 
elevation

• The Dennis A4 does not meet the minimum 50% brick/stone on the front 
elevation

• 9” overhangs
• Min. 6x6 porch columns
• 1x6 window trim
• Window detailing (ie. shutter, mullions, etc)
• Decorative garage doors

Additional Staff Comments: 

• Staff has conducted an anti-monotony review.  We will prepare an anti-
monotony presentation for review at the meeting detailing the elevation
combinations that are concerns.
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• There are a few architectural requirements which are lot specific and/or cannot 
be reviewed for at this time.  Staff will request the petitioner state that they 
understand all homes must meet all architectural standards within the Weavers 
Landing PUD.

• Staff has previously discussed with the petitioner our concern that the proposed 
elevations do not seem to have the same level of character and architectural 
detailing as the previously approved line-up.  The petitioner has made some 
changes to the models proposed. Staff has prepared an exhibit comparing the 
new elevations to the previously approved elevations, and we will share that at 
the meeting.

• Staff did not receive a black-n-white print of the Kelsey B4 to review, and it is 
our understanding that the Kelsey C2 (shown in the black-n-white prints) is the 
same as the C4.

• The petitioner has not proposed the Dennis C4 as an elevation for Weavers 
Landing, but staff has suggested they do so, as it would increase options for 
buyers as some of the proposed elevations are likely to be considered "like 
models" for anti-monotony purposes.

• Note: Staff does not review the various options available to buyers during the 
ARC review.  If a buyer selects a specific option, that option and any resulting 
changes, will be reviewed for compliance during the building permit process.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff will provide a recommendation following conclusion of the discussion items above. 
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Exhibit A 
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